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                             TUSTIN  TENNIS  CLUB  NEWSLETTER

                                               President’s Message

May 2017    

Greetings to you all. I am honored to serve you outside the tennis courts. First of all, I would like
to thank all the board members who made last year a great success. Our annual picnic on May 
6th was wonderful and fun. Many of our members attended, in spite of a little rainy weather. 

Thanks to Donna for saving the day and hosting our picnic and annual election. To some of our 
new members, please note that all members of your family are invited to the annual picnic.

As a result of our friendly and fair election on May 6, 2017,  a new board has been installed and 
is ready to serve you. Members of the new board are:

President: Ishwar Chander

Vice President: Elsie Polston

Treasurer: Neil Sherman

Secretary: Marsha Embree and Bernie Miller (club property chair)

            Tournament Director: Cliff Polston

            Bulletin Board: Donna Wood

            Equipment: Bernie Miller

            Historian: Gary Blackburn

            Membership: Allan Galera

            Newsletter: Gul Advani

            Photographer: Tom Ly

            Social/Holiday Party: Nancy Angelos

            Social/Annual Picnic: Sally Biederbecke

            Sunshine: Irene Zaleski

           Tustin Acers Captain: Debbie Gibson

           WebMaster: Roy Alveyra

All throughout the year please feel free to provide your comments, suggestions, ideas and 
solutions to any and all members of the board, and be ready to volunteer to make our club a 
better place to play and meet.

Under the leadership of last year’s board, we managed our resources very well. We have almost 
89 members now and interestingly enough, quite a few managed to join us later in the year.

The credit goes to all of you for being well-behaved and encouraging members of our tennis 
club. Please continue the good work and bring more of your younger acquaintances, friends, 
relatives and children and introduce them to the fun of team tennis.

Just to let you all know, Tustin Tennis Club is a member of the USTA, which extends to all of 
us. You are therefore entitled to any USTA sponsored events, discounts, matches and 
tournaments (in case you would like to play competitively).
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Judging from our loyal membership, price, participation and quality of people involved, we 
should be proud that we have the best Tennis Club in Orange County with a goal of increasing 
younger member participation,

Ishwar Chander

TTC-President
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TUSTIN TENNIS CLUB MINUTES FOR MAY 6 2017
  

Meeting came to order:  4:00 p.m.

In Attendance:  Neil Sherman, Elsie Polston, Ishwar Chander, Irene Zaleski, Sally Beiderbecke, 
Nancy Angelos, Gul Advani, Bernie Miller, Tom Ly and Donna Wood at the home of Donna 
Wood.

The annual election meeting was called to order by President Neil Sherman.

Members of the new board were elected by acclamation and are listed above in the new 
President’s message.

All members thank Neil Sherman for the sacrifices and hard work of the past year. He is now a 
certified cat herder.

Thanks to Cliff Polston for the the tourneys of the year and for bringing tables to the annual 
picnic. Also thanks to Donna Wood for providing her home for the picnic and the meeting.  

There was an international spread at the indoor picnic with foods from: Sri Lanka, India, 
Pakistan, VietNam, China, Taiwan, Mexico, Peru, Greece and the Republic of California.

Bernie and Marsha (Secretaries).
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                            MAY TENNIS QUIZ

1. Which side do you start serving from?

         A Return

         B Love

         C Deuce

    2. In a match at deuce, you serve the ball and get the point. What score 
do you call ? 

           A Deuce

           B Add-out

           C You win

           D Add-in

    3. What does the term love mean?

        A Your winning

        B Tie game

        C Zero

        D Nothing

    4. How many balls CAN be served in a 6 game set?

        A 30-50

        B 50 and higher
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        C 20-30

        D Below 20

   5. What's the most important skill in tennis?

A. Consistency

B. Serving

C. Winning

 6. What shot is the one hit right at the net?

A. Forehand

B. Spike

C. Volley

 7. What is the name of a shot you're running at to hit?

      A. Approach

     B. Run up

     C. Balance

8.  What is the purpose of a dampener?

A. Control vibration

B. Control shot

C. Control power

9. What is it called when you bring the racket up over the ball?

A. Forehand

B. Volley
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C. Top spin

D. Backhand

10. What does tennis require?

A. Consistency

B. Precision

C. Power

D. All of the above.
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MAY TENNIS QUIZ ANSWERS

  

                       1. C.

                       2. D.

                       3. C.

                       4. B.

                       5. A.

                       6. A.

                       7. A.

                       8. A.

                       9. C.

                     10. D.    
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                TTC CALENDAR 2017 - 2018 (Preliminary)

MONTH

BOARD 
MEETIN
G LOCATION ACTIVITIES ASSIGNEE(S)

JUNE

6/2 at 

11: am
Tustin Ranch Golf
Club Board Meeting

Tustin Ranch Federal
ePostcard (990N), 
and CA

ePostcard(N199) tax 
filings Treasurer

Preliminary Budget

JULY
7/7 at 
11:00am Magnolia Board Meeting

Coordinate Tustin 
ACER Treasurer and

Membership 
Renewal Debbie Gilbson

Board Meeting

ACER Membership 
Renewal (Due 8/15)

AUGUST

8/4 at

11:00 am Magnolia

Start Membership

 Renewal

Prepare Website 
Hosting Renewal

ACER Membership 
Renewal (Due 8/15)

Membership

Chair

Treasurer

SEPTEMBER 9/1 at 

1:00 pm

Magnolia Board Meeting

Membership 

Membership Chair

Tournament 
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Renewal Deadline

Fall Team Tennis 
Start

Director

Treasurer

Website Hosting 
Renewal (Due 9/3)

Prepare for Website 
Hosting Renewal 

OCTOBER

10/6 at

11:00 am Magnolia Board Meeting

Website Domain 
Renewal (Due 10/7)

NOVEMBER

11/3 at

11:00 am Magnolia Board Meeting

DECEMBER

12/1 at 

11:00 am Magnolia Board Meeting Treasurer

Renewal USTA 
Insurance (Due 
12/31)

Party Chair / 
Nancy

Christmas Party

JANUARY
1/5 at 
11:00 am Magnolia Board Meeting

FEBRUARY 2/2 at Magnolia Board Meeting Treasurer

11:00 am CA S/I Filing

Board Meeting

MARCH

3/2 at

11:00 am Magnolia
USTA Membership 
Renewal (Due 3/17) Treasurer

APRIL
4/6 at 
11:00 am Magnolia Board Meeting Treasurer

PO Box Renewal 
(Due 4/30)
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MAY

6/5 at 

2:00 pm Magnolia Board Meeting Social Chair

Picnic, New Officers

On going activities:

1. Website Update (Periodic)

2. Newsletter (publish mid-month)

3. Getaway picnic planning / proposals

4. Review treasure calendar

5. Brainstorm TTC

6. Equipment Inventory reviews
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MEMBER FLYERS

Tustin Tennis Club Coach/Instructor
If you need Private/Small Group Tennis Lessons at Magnolia Tennis Courts for any age as a 
beginner or intermediate level.

CONTACT: Allan Galera

Phone/Message: (714) 628-0620 Email: OCtenniscoach@gmail.com for more info, flexible 
schedule available MTWThSun and willing to travel at your preferred private/public court 
location in North OC vicinity to stay young, healthy, competitive, and raise your game to the 
next level. 

From Bernie Miller: Please deposit used balls in the black bucket. They will be used for the ball 
machine, with extras to be donated to high school tennis, Orange County Rescue mission, 
physical therapists for walkers and a priest in Rosarito to give to poor kids.

You may take your racquet to the tennis shop on Newport Avenue in Tustin for new strings. 
Mention Tustin Tennis Club to get a 10% discount. This shop also sells tennis shoes.

mailto:OCtenniscoach@gmail.com
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TUSTIN TENNIS CLUB ANNUAL PICNIC PICTURES

https://goo.gl/photos/8hkz3AffhPo73o8q6

                       

https://goo.gl/photos/8hkz3AffhPo73o8q6
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TUSTIN TENNIS CLUB HIKING PICTURES

Several members have been going on local hikes organized by Alim.  

Here are pictures from two of our recent hikes.  

TTC hikers at Top Of The World Laguna Beach           - May 11, 2017

https://goo.gl/photos/EWjEiBphRSN4m4yh8

TTC hiking friends at San Joaquin Wildlife Sanctuary - May 4, 2017

https://goo.gl/photos/Kp69LkfskkV5qxjH7

Thanks, Alim.  Great job - keep it up !

https://goo.gl/photos/Kp69LkfskkV5qxjH7
https://goo.gl/photos/EWjEiBphRSN4m4yh8

